
BOARD OF RECREATION COMMISSIONERS 

MARCH 16, 2017 

 

Members present: 

 Rosemary Pendergast    Mary Ann Shea 
 Brad Cohen     Catherine Clendennen 
 Nancy Smith     Ken Carberry     
 Beth Sosidka     Sean Rogan 
 
Chairman Pendergast opened the meeting at 7:30 pm. 
 
MINUTES 
Motion by Ken Carberry, seconded by Mary Ann Shea, to accept the minutes of the February 16th, 2017 
meeting.  Vote all ayes, motion carried.  
 
SENIOR LUNCHEON 
The date for the Senior Luncheon is May 7th, the Laskeys’ will cater the event, and will be held at the 
Clinton Firehouse.  The Girl Scouts have offered to help serve.  The invitations were folded and stuffed 
into the envelopes during the meeting.  A letter has been sent to ShopRite asking for a donation towards 
the hanging baskets. 
 
Members are to meet at 11:00 am to set up the tables.  Mary Ann has offered to pick up the baskets 
from ShopRite. 
 
TOWN PICNIC 
The picnic is set for June 10th with a rain date of June 17th.  The volunteers have the program under 
control.  There was an issue with another group requesting a banner at the same time as ours, but it was 
resolved. 
 
Discussion was held on the possibility of having a helicopter or a tethered balloon at the picnic. 
 
REQUESTS FOR THE COMMUNITY CENTER 
The following requests were approved: 
 

1. Delaware Bead Society – Jewelry Show & Sale, April 22nd, 3 pm – 10pm (set up) 
       April 23rd, 9 am – 6 pm 

2.  Evan Straley, Hunterdon GLBT Youth Meetings, April 1, 15, 6:00 – 8:30 pm 
                                      May 13, 27, June 10, 24 

 
FIELD REQUESTS 
Rosemary said that Adrienne has the requests on the calendar on line. 
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NEW BUSINESS 
 

• The Fire Department/Rescue Squad Parade is May 20th, 2017 and the parade end will be at 
Hunts Mill Park. 

• The Summer Recreation Program will run from June 25 through July 23rd, 2017 at Clinton Public 
School.  Tiffany’s wish list will be on the April Agenda. 

• The Tennis Program starts July 26th, at the Community Center. 
• October 8th, Base Camp is sponsoring a half marathon in Flemington 

 
Sean asked about the allocation for Parks & Recreation in the Town Budget.  The budget will be up for 
final approval at the March 28th Council Meeting.  The budget as introduced includes $4,000 for Parks & 
Recreation. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 pm.  The next meeting will be held on April 27th, 2017 at 7:30 pm at 
the Clinton Municipal Building. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Nancy E. Smith 
Nancy E. Smith, Secretary 
 
  


